History 795.02, Pre-Professional Colloquium for Historians is designed to advance the professional orientation of our graduate students through a variety of activities associated with finding and successfully applying for fellowships, grants and other financial support for their graduate study, research and other professional activities.  These activities are employed as a platform to encourage our graduate students to think about long-term objectives they need to plan to meet as they plan their graduate career, e.g., funding, proposals for paper presentations or panel proposals at professional association meetings, a dissertation prospectus and preparation for job applications.  

Rationale:  Student demand for this kind of program has been demonstrated through a series of ad hoc grant-writing workshops conducted over the past several years by Professor Brown, with assistance from Professors Beyerchen and Lynch.  Similar programs elsewhere have proven very helpful to graduate students.  In both grant-writing workshops and courses at other institutions, graduate students have responded well to discussion of broader issues helpful in building a successful career in a very competitive market environment.
Place in the Graduate Curriculum:  This pass/not pass class would take the place of five credit hours of History 999 in the student’s worksheet under C of either the MA or PhD Program Outline (Graduate Handbook, p. 8 or 15).  The course would be open to all graduate students.  Many students would be in their second year or later, but participation by first year students can have significant benefits in encouraging them to think about their career strategically and using that perspective to guide their graduate career from the outset as well as preparing them to apply for FLAS, NSF, Ford Foundation and other scholarships.  

Place in department course offerings:   We anticipate offering this class in response to demand; we currently estimate that will result in offering the class once every two years.  

Staffing:  Professors Baker, Beyerchen, Brown and Reed have all expressed interest in sharing responsibility for offering this class.
